
 

 

     DG SAMUEL WAGNER

 

 

PA DISTRICT 14-T                 

NEWSLETTER 

          Issue 12 • June 2020 

 www.palions14t.org                  IP Dr Jong-Yul Choi  
 

   
 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

       

 
Message from DG Sam ................................ 1 

Attention Message ........................................ 1 
District Cabinet .............................................. 2 
District 14T Calendars .................................. 2 

Message from DGE Cathy............................ 3 
Message from 1VDGE Peggy ...................... 3 
Beacon Lodge Appreciation Day .................. 3 

Landisburg Lions........................................... 3 
Membership Change .................................... 4 
East Hanover Lions ...................................... 4 

LCIF ............................................................... 4 
Mercersburg Lions ........................................ 4 
Mt Parnell Lions ............................................ 4 

Beacon Lodge – Duck Race ......................... 4 
GMT & NAMI Message ................................. 5 
White Cane ................................................... 6 

Beacon Lodge Appreciation Day .................. 7 
Beacon Lodge Golf ....................................8-9 
Beacon Lodge Wish List ............................. 10 

 

 
 

 

  

  

 

A MESSAGE FROM DISTRICT GOVERNOR SAMUEL 
 

 

Looking ahead, most of Pennsylvania is in yellow with some counties in green.  I want to 
caution all Lions as we move from red to yellow to green, Covid-19 has not 
disappeared. So be careful and follow the recommended precautions including face 
masks and social distancing.   

With the above in mind, I want to compliment all Lions who have found ways to safely 
serve their communities.  The needs are still present, and we must be diligent in our 
service and at the same time be safe. 

I want to congratulate our new District 14-T officers:  District Governor Elect, Cathy 
Baker: First Vice District Governor, Peggy Hummel and Second Vice District Governor, 
Tom Ralston.  Next month they will be in the “driver’s seat”.  Please give them all the 
support needed to make District 14-T ROAR. 

As my term of Governor winds down, I would like to thank all Lions of District 14-T for 
their help.  Without help from all Lions, the job of leadership becomes difficult and goals 
are hard to meet.  Thank you for allowing me to serve! 

 
District Governor, Samuel R. Wagner 

 

Lions, Lionesses, Leos, 

 

I hope everyone is doing well.  This Lion’s year has had a lot of 
challenges and successes.  We went from person to person 
meetings to phone conferences and zoom all in one year. 

 
. 
 

 

 

July’s newsletter deadline will be 
June 26th.  Please have your 
articles and club information 

emailed to  
Lion/ Lioness Amy 

buchananlionessamy@gmail.com 
Thank you 

ATTENTION ALL CLUB PRESIDENTS 
 

For the 2020-2021 District Directory.  Please send your new club officer information to 
DGE Cathy Baker at LionCathyBaker @gmail.com 
 

Information needed is for your: 
Club President, Secretary and First Vice Presidents 

Provide each person’s home address, email and 
their home and cell phone numbers. 

 
If you have questions, please call DGE Cathy at 717-655-5418. 
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2019-2020 DISTRICT CABINET 

 

The 14-T District Directory will be available soon, in the interim; this is a 

listing of the 2019-2020 District Officers. 

 

District Governor 

Lion Samuel Wagner 
225 Nekoda Rod 
Millerstown, PA 17062 
717-589-3777 (R) 
717-439-1382 (C) 
srwagner@embarqmail.com 
 
 
 

Cabinet Secretary 

Lion Gloria McPherson 
405 W. High Street 
New Bloomfield,PA 17068 
717-582-2602 (R) 
glom_2000@yahoo.com 

 
 
 

Global Membership 

Lion John Mallonee 

1802 Wexford Rd. 

Palmyra, PA 17078 

717-877-7973 (C) 

pdgjohn@hersheylions.org 
 
 

 Region 3, Zone A Chair 
 Lion Terry Urich 

 P O Box 202   
 Ickesburg, PA 17037  

 717-438-3396 (R) 

 717-438-3344 (W) 
 turich@ft.newyorklife.com 

 

 

 

 

 
 
Immediate Past         
District Governor 

Lion Keldeen Stambaugh  

15 N. Paxtang Avenue 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
717-558-8373 (R) 
717-497-0165(C) 
lionkeldeen@yahoo.com 

 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Lion E. Denny Beaver  
3611 Montour Street 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
717-564-9566 (R) 
717418-2310 (C) 

  dbeaver3611@gmail.com 

 

 
Region 1, Zone Chair 
Lion Georgianna Neufer 
1024 N. Kathryn Ave. 
Dauphin, PA 17018 
717-921-8990 (R) 
717-579-6593 (C)  

  neufergs@comcast.net 
 

 
 
 Region 3, Zone B Chair 

 Lion Terry Urich 
 P O Box 202   
 Ickesburg, PA 17037  

 717-438-3396  

 717-438-3344  
 turich@ft.newyorklife.com 

 

1st Vice Dist. Governor 

Lion Cathy Baker 
12028 Rinehart Drive 
Waynesboro, PA 17208 
717-655-5418 (R) 
717-977-9274 (C) 
lioncathybaker@yahoo.com 

 
 

Global Leadership 

Lion Keldeen Stambaugh  

15 N. Paxtang Avenue 
Harrisburg, PA 17111 
717-558-8373 (R) 
717-497-0165(C) 
lionkeldeen@yahoo.com 

 

 

Region 1-2, Zone B Chair 
Lion Douglas Long  
126 Cardinal Lane 
Hummelstown, PA 17036 
717-583-2245 (R) 
717-319-7383(C) 
dakotaroamer@yahoo.com 

 

 

  Region 4, Zone A Chair 

  Lion Tom Ralston 

  20 Steiger Avenue 
  Mercersburg, PA 

  717-328-5190 (R) 

 tncralston@gmail.com 
 

   

  

  2nd Vice Dist. Governor 

Lion Peggy Hummel 

PO Box 248 
Shermans Dale,PA 17090 
717-576-7330 (R) 
peghum@gmail.com 

  
 
 
  
  Global Service Team 

Lion Kathy Fouse 

2352 State Street 

Harrisburg, PA 17103 

717-695-0943 (R) 

717-645-4322 (C) 

  lionkathyfouse@gmail.com 
 
 

Region 1-2, Zone C Chair 
Lion Clifford Passuello 

  729 Carlson Road 
Hummelstown, PA 17036 
717-571-3216 (C) 
Cliff.passuello@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 Region 4, Zone B Chair  
 Lion Joel Leckron 
 653 S. Main St, Unit 3  
 Chambersburg, PA 17201 
 717-261-0344 (R) 
 717-660-7299 (C) 
 joelleckron@gmail.com

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

14-T DISTRICT DIRECTORY CORR./CHGS. 
The material published in the 2019-2020 14-T District Directory is used by many people for many different purposes. Please review your Directory and send 

any corrections/changes to:  srwagner@embarqmail.com 

When changes are listed in this article of the newsletter, please be sure to update your copy of the District Directory.  Updates will be available on the 

District website also. 

DISTRICT 14T CALENDARS 
 
It is not possible to deliver the calendars to Clubs or Zone Chairman at the present time  
due to the COVID 19 situation. Calendar Chair Lion Betty has sorted and bundled the calendar and they will be disbursed as soon as 
possible. 
 
Please remember this is an important fundraiser, especially since 14-T is hosting a Council meeting in February and a MD 14 State 
Convention on the horizon. When calendars are available, please consider purchasing one.  
 
Lion Betty Espenshade  
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Buchanan  

DGE CATHY MESSAGE 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We have one month left in this year to hopefully increase our 
club’s membership. You will see and hear much about the North 
American Membership Initiative (NAMI) that will help each club to 
increase their membership. This is the initial roll out to get the 
program running so stand by for more information. 
 
How are you all holding up with the Covid-19? The health 
professionals have been telling us that this virus goes away with 
heat. We all know how June can bring us some very warm days, 
so get out and go for a walk. The best way to get vitamin D is by 
being out in the sunshine so go for a run or a walk, you will feel 
better. 
 
This was the month I have been looking forward to for the past 
four years. I had planned on going to Singapore but as many of 
you know, the Ministry of Health there cancelled our international 
convention due to Covid-19. In our state we do not yet know 
when we will change from the yellow phase to green which is 
being called the new normal, but there will be limitations on how 
many people can be together as a group. I am anxious to see all 
of you when we can meet when I come to visit your clubs. 

 
Yours in Service,  
DGE Cathy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 Greetings Lions, Lioness and Leos 
 
I want to thank you all who voted for me to 
be your District Governor for our 
next Lion year 2020-2021. I am humbled 
by your confidence in me to lead 
our district. 

 

APRRECIATION DAY – BEACON LODGE 

 
Preparation is underway to hold Lions Appreciation Day at 
Beacon Lodge on August 23, 2020! 
 
COVID 19 caused the original date of July 19 to be cancelled 
along with campers’ registrations. 
 
A Beacon Lodge picnic was already scheduled for August 23rd, 
so this will now be a combined 
 event. 
The annual Duck Race and basket raffle will take place and 
updated details of the day’s events will be forth coming. 
 
Please put August 23rd on your calendars, Beacon Lodge 
staff and Board Members look forward to seeing PA Lions, 
Lionesses, Leos for a day of fellowship!  

 

 

1ST DGE PEGGY MESSAGE 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

STAY SAFE 14-T 
 

I will see you in July!  

LANDISBURG LIONS 
 
While continuing with our monthly Zoom meetings, the Landisburg 
Lions Club is continuing to provide service to our community. 
Lions Club members assisted our local VFW in placing flags on 
Veterans’ graves prior to Memorial Day. Many of whom are also 
veterans.  Those who helped with this effort were Lions Carl 
Myers, Jim Hardy, Joe Burroughs, Vic Lis, Kathryn and Terry 
Tibbs and Cathy and Deke Gilbert. Of note, Lions Carl and Nancy 
Myers’ granddaughters also helped with the flags and donned 
their cheerleader shirts procured by the Landisburg Lions.  The 
shirts were worn for their October cheer events in honor of breast 
cancer awareness month. 
  
Even though we cannot meet in person, we continue to seek 
ways to help others and serve our community.  
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MT PARNELL LIONS 
 
During this time with so much sorrow in the Mt. Parnell Lions 
Club we are extremely pleased to announce. 
The American Legion Detrich Brechbill Post No. 612St. Thomas, 
PA has donated $1,500.00 to the Mt. Parnell Lions Club Food 
Pantry Project 
 
We are incredibly grateful for the interest and support shown by 
the Legion and their desire to help people in need in the 
community.  For those Lions who are members of the Legion 
please express our thanks to the rest of your membership. 

 

MEMBERSHIP CHANGE NOTICE 
 
  
Please note PDG Jan Adams has transferred to Paxtang Lions 
Club from Marysville Lions effective June 1st 
 

 

MERCERSBURG LIONS 
 
 

DUCKS WILL BE SWIMMING AT BEACON LODGE 
 
 
Although most events had to be cancelled at Beacon Lodge 
Camp due to COVID 19, the annual Appreciation Day and Duck 
Race have been rescheduled for Sunday, August 23.  
(More info will be available soon). 
 
Duck tickets are still $5, cash prizes are: 
1st $1,000 - 2nd $500 - 3rd $250 - 4th & 5th $125 each. 
For tickets, please email PDG Jan Adams  janpdg@gmail.com 
or Lion Denise Heck  deniseheck@comcast.net 
 
Make checks payable to PA Lions Beacon Lodge 
(note duck race in memo area) 

 

June 13th 
July 11th 
August 15th 

LCIF CHAIRMAN MESSAGE 
 
 
I hope this finds everyone safe, healthy, and getting back to sub 
normal distancing.  
 
Our LCIF District 14-T Fund is down to less than half of last year’s 
total. Could everyone make a special effort to send in individual 
donations. Kitty and I used part of our extra money sent by the 
Feds to enhance our LCIF funding.  
 
Please consider doing the same. Even a small contribution by 
everyone will result in a boost to our funding this year. Keep in 
mind that LCIF has sent out nearly $25 million to support those 
affected by the corona virus.  
 
Thanks for support 
District 14-T LCIF Chairman  
PDG Dave McCluskey 
 

$7.00 Chicken 
$8.00 Meal 
 

EAST HANOVER LIONS 
 
 
We are planning to hold a meeting/club picnic on Tuesday, June 23 
at the Grantville Fire Co. Carnival Pavilion.  This provides us with 
safe distancing, and we'll take all necessary precautions when 
serving the food.  This will also be the drawing of our 2020 
Raffle.  We sold 350 tickets - $10 per person and we give away 
$1725 to the winners. 
 
Also, we awarded (2) - $1000 scholarships - one to a senior at 
Lower Dauphin High School - Micah Nye and one to a senior from 
Northern Lebanon High School - Harrison Lerch, they also receive 
engraved plaques from the club. 
 
We will recognize three elementary school students who could not 
receive their recognition due to the virus whenever it is deemed 
safe by their parents.  This fifth graders received a framed 
certificate, large Hershey Candy bar and a card with a $50 
bill.  These students are chosen by their teachers who also write a 
paragraph explaining why they were chosen.  Students 
names:  Makenzee Meyer and Zavier Deswert from East Hanover 
Elementary School, Lebanon County and Joselyn Swartz from East 
Hanover Elementary School, Dauphin County.  Hopefully, we'll 
receive the 2nd name from this school.   
 
Several members continue to maintain our baseball field with 
mowing and weed eating.  It is quite a large field and takes about  
7-8 hours for one mowing.  Currently we have surrounded our 
flower bed with club sign with American Flags. 
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CONTINUE GMT & NAMI MESSAGE 

 

2. Build a Vision - Using the LCI SWOT (Strengths, 
Weaknesses, Opportunities, Threats) Analysis framework, 
our teams and leaders will discuss where we are as a district 
and develop a vision and goals for positive change. 
3. Build a Plan - Also using the LCI framework, we will create 
a step by step plan to meet our goals and achieve our vision. 
4. Build Success - Here is where the “rubber meets the road” 
and we take the concrete steps to develop new clubs, attract 
new members, enhance our member experience, and 
support our leaders.  We will also be communicating regularly 
and reporting on progress to our clubs, district, state, and 
LCI. 
 
Join Me 
Our District of 14-T has already opted in for this ongoing 
journey after some early successes have been realized by 
pilot districts within the US.  We all need to commit to our 
roles whether it’s inviting friends to learn more about this or 
sparking new clubs in new communities.  You will be seeing 
more communications, but won’t you join me in making a 
difference as Lions?  If so, can I hear you ROAR?   
 
Again, I thank you for your support in my role as GMT 
Coordinator, and look forward to partnering with you and your 
clubs as we collectively grow and improve membership within 
North America. 
 
Yours in Service, 
 
PDG Lion John Mallonee 
2020-2021 NAMI Champion, District 14-T 
pdgjohn@hersheylions.org 

 

 

 
 
 

GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM & NAMI MESSAGE 
 
Have 3 years gone by that fast? 
 
As I completed my District Governor year in June 2017, I shifted to 
my role as Global Membership Team (GMT) Coordinator.  It has 
been my honor to try to serve District 14-T in that capacity since 
then.  I want to thank all our clubs for being open to assistance and 
guidance, and for continuing to pay attention to strength and 
growth in membership. 
 
While I will no longer be the GMT Coordinator for the 2020-2021 
Lions Year, I will be taking on a new role of North American 
Membership Initiative (NAMI) Champion for our district.  In this 
regard, I will be cheerleading, educating, and reporting regarding 
this new initiative along with our district leadership and our 
clubs.  But what is NAMI and why are we pursuing it? 
 
Let us start with the why.  Since 1980, membership in Lions Clubs 
in the US (Constitutional Area 1) has fallen from over 500,000 
members to barely 300,000.  We have not had one year in that 
timeframe where we’ve had an increase in membership in the US 
(Canada has seen a similar decline).  The US is where Lions Clubs 
was formed, and the needs of our communities continue to 
grow.  Only with focus and determination can we break this trend 
for the future of our clubs and those for whom we provide service. 
 
To get additional details on NAMI, you can visit the LCI resources 
at www.lionsclubs.org/nami.  You’ll find information on the areas of 
focus and process framework.  You’ll see that we’re planning to 
use many of the tools we already have but will be putting our clubs 
and districts at the heart of our grass roots efforts.  We’ll also be 
enhancing our processes, sharing lessons learned across the 
district and state and beyond, and drawing from the knowledge of 
our clubs. 
 
Areas of Focus 
1. Rejuvenate Districts with New Clubs - building on recent 
successes, we will look for new opportunities for new clubs 
including club branches, specialty clubs, and possible cyber clubs 
in under-served areas within our district. 
2. Rejuvenate Clubs with New Members - with assistance and 
involvement from our clubs, we will look to develop the future of our 
clubs with new members, especially for clubs who are most in 
need. 
3. Re-Motivate Members with New Fellowships and Exciting 
Service - to continue to provide value to our members and ensure 
a positive experience, we will work with clubs to explore new ideas 
from our members, improve our service, and in turn improve our 
retention. 
4. Support District and Club Leaders - since we need the combined 
assistance of our district and club leaders to effect this change, we 
will also be giving more attention to the developmental needs of 
our leaders through training, mentoring, and leadership events. 
 
 
Process 
1. Build a Team - District Governor-Elect Cathy Baker has already 
begun planning to develop our district-wide leadership team to 
support the areas of focus above.  Each area will have a team 
leader and team members.  If you are asked to assist, we ask you 
to thoughtfully consider how you can help.   
 
 

Continue next column 
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WHITE CANE DAYS COLLECTIONS 
 
October is the month when many clubs hold their White 
Cane Days collections. We thank all clubs for their efforts 
and extend best wishes for their donations. Please 
remember to submit your reports to me including final 
tallies when your receipts are complete and compiled. 
PDG Dalton Paul.  Best wishes for your event whether 
this month or later in the Lions year. 
 
PDG Dalton E. Paul 
1432 Laurelton Court 
Chambersburg, PA  17201-4058 
Home Telephone # 717-264-9544 

E-mail Address:  dalton@innernet.net 

WHITE CANE REPORTS 2019-2020 
 
I would like to give the District a final rundown of monies that were 
collected by the clubs for White Cane for the Lions year 2019-2020. 
 

• Penn National Lions Club - $665.00 

• Greene Township Lions Club – $1,527.00 

• New Bloomfield Lions Club – $626.60 

• Paxtang Lions Club – $1,371.00 

• Greencastle Lions/Lioness Club - $726.24 

• East Hanover Lions Club - $748.00 

• Lower Paxton Lions / Lioness - $700.00 

• Waynesboro Lions Club - $820.80 

• Landisburg Lions - $2, 512.96 

• Lower Paxton Twp Lions Club - $2,245.46 

• Waynesboro Lioness Lions Club - $227.00 

 

 

 
I did give reports during the year at the Cabinet Meetings but did not 
have all reports into me before the end of the Lions year. I 
appreciate all of the clubs who participated in the White Cane 
Project. 
  

                    
                   **************************************************CUT AND RETURN********************************************** 

 
2019-2020 WHITE CANE CLUB REPORT 

PA Lions Multiple District 14-T 
 

 
This report includes All White Cane Activities                                                      Please email to dalton@innernet.net or 
occurring from 07/01/2019 to 06/30/2020                                                      send form to:   PDG Dalton E. Paul 
1. Did your Lions, Lioness, or Leo Club hold a                                                             District 14-T White Cane Chair 

White Cane fundraising event (or events)?                                    1432 Laurelton Court 
______Yes, please continue with question 2                                    Chambersburg, PA 17201 
______No, please complete Club information and return  
            form to District White Cane Chairperson  

2. Please list activities, dollar amounts raised, and   
              estimated man-hours.  
 

ACTIVITY AMT RAISED 

TOTAL 
 

 
Estimated total man-hours expended:  ____________________ 

 
Club Name:  ______________________________________________ 
 
Report Submitted by:  _________________________________Phone/Email:  __________________________ 
 
This report must be in no later than July 15, 2020, but try to get it in as soon as you complete your  
“2019-2020 White Cane Campaign.” Thank you. 
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